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CQRS Notification-  

2021/22 NHSEI Public Health Commissioned Services 
  

This is a notification regarding Public Health Section 7a services 
that NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHSEI) commission from 

you via Calculating Quality Reporting Service (CQRS) 

 
 

***Update*** 
EMIS - Seasonal Flu Data Issues 
 

We shared a communication on 25th November 2021 regarding an issue with the 
pharmacy reference sets impacting the October seasonal flu payment extract for 
EMIS practices. In light of this, we requested that EMIS practice declarations were 
paused for October 2021 until further notice.  

 
We have been advised that EMIS has now started the process to re-extract the 
correct data. Once data is resubmitted to CQRS, unapproved claims will be updated 
with the correct values and the necessary declarations may proceed. These extracts 
are scheduled to complete by COP Friday 3rd December 2021 
 
Next Update 
 
A further update from the CQRS team is expected by Monday 6th December 2021 
and will be shared with practices. 
 

If you have any queries relating to this issue, please do not hesitate to contact to us 

at the contact details below. 

 

BaNES, Gloucestershire, Swindon, Wiltshire and Dorset practices please contact 

the Integrated Public Health Commissioning Team phcontractssouthwest@nhs.net  

 

BNSSG, Somerset, Devon and Kernow practices please contact the South West 

Primary Care Team england.primarycaremedical@nhs.net  

 

Thank you  
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